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FAIRHAVEN TO CHURCH SCAR COAST DEFENCE WORKS 

 

PUBLIC ITEM   

This item is for consideration in the public part of the meeting. 

 

SUMMARY OF INFORMATION 

An update is given on the progress of the Fairhaven to Church Scar Scheme (the Scheme). 

 

SOURCE OF INFORMATION 

The SĐheŵe’s ProjeĐt MaŶager ;Mike PoŵfretͿ.  

 

LINK TO INFORMATION 

Please see the below 1 page summary note. 

 

WHY IS THIS INFORMATION BEING GIVEN TO THE COMMITTEE? 

This update is given to keep the Committee informed of the progress of the Scheme.  

 

FURTHER INFORMATION 

Contact Mike Pomfret, mike.pomfret@fylde.gov.uk. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Summary Note 

 

 The substantive seawall works at Church Scar within the Scheme are nearing 

completion, the promenade works following such; with a target date of December 

2018 for substantial completion at Church Scar.  

 

 The mitigation of providing temporary rock island over-wintering roost sites at 

Seafield Road has been very successful with the avian residents. 

 

 The contractor has undertaken door-to-door communication with local residents and 

has reported that residents are very satisfied with the level of information they 

receive and that they are well informed. 

 

 The latest newsletter to the residents was issued in August 2018. This has now a wider 

circulation capturing the residents within the proximity of the Fairhaven part of the 

Scheme, due to works at Fairhaven planned to start in September 2018.A link to the 

letter can be found below: 

S:\Fairhaven to Church Scar Coastal Defences\Stage 2\Information Letters\C12673 - 

11.13 - August update letter - 180801(1.0).pdf 

 

 The initial construction design of the Fairhaven part of the Scheme (authorised at the 

Operational Management Committee, 12 September 2017) has been received, 

reviewed and comments passed back to the contractor.   

 

 The above newsletter advises residents that from the end of October 2018 Stanner 

BaŶk Car Park aŶd St Paul’s Car Park will Ŷeed to ďe Đlosed for 15ŵoŶths to allow the 
coast protection works to be safely delivered. 

 

 Residents have also been informed that the Fairhaven promenade will also be closed, 

but will not affect the footpath around the lake, nor the trading of the ice cream kiosk.  

 

 An invite to the next coffee & cake morning (10:00 – 13:00, 31/08/18, VBA Customer 

Call-In Centre) has also been issued to the residents. These take place at every key 

mile stone, and have typically been every 2 months. For example this next event is to 

provide an overview of the plans at Fairhaven.  
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